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Dear Lucy, 

The increased mortality on the neonatal unit and subsequent reviews and re-designation of the 

neonatal unit has been a very stressful time for all staff and parents. We understand that it has been 

an exceptionally stressful time for you. We would like to apologise for any inappropriate comments 

that may have been made during this difficult period. As you will be aware, emotions have run high. 

We are very sorry for the stress and upset that you have experienced in the last year. Please be 

reassured that patient safety has been our absolute priority during this difficult time. 

Yours sincerely, 

Dr John Gibbs 
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